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29 June 2007 

Dear All:

RE:
EXTENDED CHOICE NETWORK

I am writing to you fairly urgently because yesterday I met with representatives from BUPA Harpenden and BUPA Bushey. BUPA Harpenden was represented by Idai Makaya and BUPA Bushey by Lyn Tribus.

As you may well be aware, the Government has now agreed to include the private sector as providers of NHS elective care through the Extended Choice Network on the Choose and Book system, which I am sure you are all familiar with and use regularly!!

The BUPA Hospitals have decided to provide some capacity to take on NHS work at both Harpenden and Bushey sites. This work will be paid at national tariff rates as defined under PbR. They have decided to provide this across a number of specialities, and patients may well be coming to see GPs within your PBC group asking for referral to these hospitals. BUPA Harpenden and BUPA Bushey intend to advertise directly to patients about this service in the local Press as from this week. What they are providing is an alternative choice of location for the service as they are not actually providing a specific choice of consultant. In other words, they will have to be referred to a ‘service’ and this will then determine which specialist they will see.

There were a number of questions which I raised with them yesterday, many of which I am sure will be going through your mind. They were unable to confirm which clinician would be undertaking this work following referral. At the moment, these appointments can only be booked through the Choose and Book website and are directly bookable. However, GPs will have to go onto the Extended Choice Network part of the Choose and Book website screen (tickbox) to find these appointments which, by my own experience, I would find extremely challenging. I have explained this to the BUPA Hospitals.
In addition, it is possible that GPs could send faxed referrals, or PBC groups could ask that this choice is added to the initial screen of choices which appears when the Choose and Book system is initiated.

BUPA Hospitals were able to confirm that they will provide 28 days’ supply of drugs on discharge; regular activity information and feedback to PBC groups of that information. As one would expect from a mainly elective hospital, they have low MRSA rates. They have agreed that their follow-up rates will be in line with local Trusts and have also agreed that they will conform to the Consultant-to-Consultant Referral Protocol and adhere to the Low Priority Treatment Policies.

I have suggested that it is absolutely critical that they should liaise with local Practice-based Commissioning Groups and hence my letter to you today, which, as you will see, I have copied to both BUPA representatives so they can make contact with you to discuss this further.

In essence, this has been agreed at a national level and is not something which PCTs or PBC groups have really any choice about regarding whether they do this or not. However, I think it is important that we work together to use the limited capacity there is available at BUPA hospitals in the best way possible and I have therefore asked them to talk to you regarding this. BUPA hospitals have made it clear that their main business will still be to provide private services and do acknowledge that in areas of high private insurance there will be some concerns regarding the possible shift of that work in to the NHS sector and consequent knock-on effects to the relevant Practices’ budgets. This may be an issue you wish to discuss with them further. They certainly seem willing to engage with local PBC groups.

I trust I can now leave this in your, as usual, capable hands.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely

Dr Michael Edwards

P.S. They have agreed that they will not be intending to push work through the system faster than occurs in the NHS system, but will meet the 18 week referral-to-treatment target.
